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CHAIR MATEO: Meeting of the Housing and Human Services Committee for
July 14, 2005, will come to order. Members, good morning. We have present
this morning, for the record: Vice-Chair of the Committee Joseph Pontanilla,
Members Charmaine Tavares, Member Jo Anne Johnson. Riki Hokama is
excused. Also with us this morning, not a Committee Member but joining us, is
Member Michelle Anderson.
With us, also the Director of Housing and Human Concerns, Ms. Lee; the Deputy
Corporation Counsel Ed Kushi, Jr. Staff present with us this morning: the
Analyst for the Committee Lance Taguchi and our Committee Secretary
Yvette Bantilan.
Ms. Bantilan, are they, anyone signed up to testify this morning? Thank you very
much.
We have one individual signed up to testify, and that is
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Mr. Giovanni Rosati and the Coordinator of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force. If
you will please come on up at this point and again introduce yourself.
And just to take care of housekeeping, if anyone in the gallery and Members have
your cell phones and pagers, this is the time we take a moment to turn them off.
Also for the testifier, you're given three minutes to testify and another minute to
conclude. Good morning, Giovanni .

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
MR. ROSATI: Good morning. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead.
MR. ROSATI: My name is Giovanni Rosati, and I'm the Chair of the Maui, excuse me,
Coordinator for the Maui Nui Housing Task Force. And as I like to, I'll keep my
comments real brief.
First is just again, thank you, Chair Mateo, for making this item on the forefront,
and thank the Committee Members for being here today. You know, we all know
how important this is. I'm sure everybody saw the article in the paper recently
where the average home price is almost $1 million, and so, you know, I'd guess
I'd say, if not now, when?
And about our plan that's before you that you're going to be looking at and
comparing with some of the other plans, I just want to make the point again that,
that plan was the result of our task force, which has been advocating and working
on this issue in different areas for two-and-a-half years.
We had a very diverse group of people, some of which are, rightly so, called
experts that have worked on that project, and so please keep that in mind as you
look at the proposal. Excuse me.
And for those of you that were fortunate enough to come to our last meeting of
the full task force, where we had Mayor Kim there to give a speech, I just wanted
to remind a couple of things that he said that really, really struck it with me. And
that was that, you know, there's been a lot of developments in the past in the way
that our islands have grown that have made Hawaii a nice place to visit and a nice
place to make money. But maybe it's now time to look at making Maui a nice
place to live, and that's the intention that we produced this ordinance.
So, I look forward to continuing to support the Committee any way that we can,
I'll be available this morning for as long as I can, at least a couple hours. If there's
any questions that come up I'm happy to answer, and again, thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Thank you very
much.
There are, there's no one else who signed up at this, at this particular time, at this.
If you're wanting to testify please come on up at this time and when you're done,

if you can please step over to the secretary's desk and do your little signing up.
Please introduce yourself and if you represent a group or organization please so
state. Good morning.
MS. MARTIN: Thank you. Good morning, Chairman Mateo and Members of the
Council. My name is Joan Martin, and I'm representing the Maui Nui Housing
Task Force in my testimony today.
First, before I begin, I would like to say that I'm proud of Maui County and of this
body for recognizing the critical nature of the issue before us and of the critical
need for affordable housing now. As your Chair said at the second anniversary
meeting of the task force a few weeks ago, the time for talk is over; now is the
time for action.
The proposal placed before you by the Maui Nui Housing Task Force has evolved
from over 26 months of advocacy and public meetings that culminated in several
months of intensive, sometimes contentious discussions of a special working
group under the direction of our coordinator Giovanni Rosati and former Maui
County Planning Director and Long-Range Planning Director Brian Miskae.
Some of you were at the first meeting of the task force in May of 2003. Then,
you were calling for the lack of affordable housing of Maui's working families a
crisis. Cynic(?) said we would not last, and they said that housing was just the
flavor of the month, and we should just get out of the way.
What has happened since then? The Mayor has appointed an Affordable Housing
Coordinator, our good friend Herman Andaya. The Legislature has passed and
the Governor has signed an increase in the Conveyance Tax that will expand the
resources available for the private sector to build affordable rental housing.
Everyone in this body ran for election or re-election with a pledge to solve the
housing crisis in Maui County. Now, we are discussing the creation of a clear,
specific, enforceable housing ordinance that will let everyone know what the rules
are and will lay the groundwork for cooperation between government, the private
sector and the non-profit sector in addressing the need that exists in the hearts of
so many families in our County.
In conclusion, I want to thank the members of the working group who volunteered
so many hours of their time over the days and weeks that it took to craft the
ordinance that we have submitted for your review. Giovanni Rosati and Brian
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Miskae, whom I've already noted; Grant Chun, Vice-President A&B properties;
Lance Holter, realtor and environmentalist; Richard Michaels, Maui Tomorrow;
Charlie Jencks, Maui Contractors Association; Bill Kamai, Carpenters Union;
Gladys Baisa, Maui Economic Opportunity; and consumers Regina Argeoli(?)
and Inchala Cardona; and others too numerous to mention. They have given you
their best and we know you will do the same.
We are proud to be your partners, and we will roll up our sleeves and stand beside
you in your work. I believe that it's significant that we are meeting during the
celebration of the Centennial of Maui County. It's a fitting legacy to leave future
generations with the ability to own or rent an affordable home, to be able to stay
in Maui County and to help build our next 100 years of progress for everyone to
enjoy. Thank you for allowing me to testify before you today.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Mahalo. Once again, the call for anyone who wants to testify at this point.
Seeing no one advancing down to the podium, Members, if there's no objections
the Chair would like to close public testimony at this time.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS .
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ...

HHS-4

COUNTY HOUSING POLICY (C.C. No. 05-132)

CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, we have just one item on the
agenda for this morning: HHS-4, the County housing policy. All the Members
received a copy of the comparison of housing policies that staff prepared.
This matrix highlights the key areas of each of the proposals that was presented to
us at another meeting as well as the proposal that was included in your binders
from the County of Hawaii. These four proposals presents an interesting mix of
ideas, processes and direction as we begin the arduous task of attempting to craft
the County's housing policy.
I think I'd be remiss in not saying that the Chair is extremely grateful to the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns, Maui Nui Housing Task Force and
Maui Tomorrow for participating in the process and assisting us with your hard
work and determination in combined efforts to develop a housing policy for the
County. Your contributions is, is highly regarded 'cause it has helped to
rejuvenate the interest and highlighted the priority and demonstrated the need to
partner in this joint venture as we continue along with the process, and I thank
you for your commitment.
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The Chair is, would like to rec ... , also deal with today's proceedings. Members,
we will go through the matrix that has been provided to you. Staff will be
covering the matrix; and then later, I, I think it's appropriate for us to initiate
discussion based on where the resources needed for the development of affordable
housing units will be coming from. I think that offers us the starting point at this
time as we walk through the policy.
It is also the Chair's personal belief that an understanding needs to be accepted
that everybody pays when it, when it deals with affordable housing. Everyone
needs, unfortunately, to accept the fact that you have to give up something in
order to make it a reality. The developer will provide the units, as well as those
needing housing units. Perhaps the wait in traffic will be a little longer; perhaps
the schools that your child is in might be a little more populated, but at this point
the reality is there is no perfect project that does not come with impact.

I believe, I believe, you know, it, it is, it is indicative of where we, we have heard
the stories of the programs or the projects that have come up. We have constantly
heard of the traffic impacts; we've heard of the water impacts; we hear of school
impacts. But the reality is that's items and issues that must be dealt with.
So, again, there is no perfect program or policy or project. We just have to make
the best we can out of it all.
At this particular point in time, I'd like to ask, if it's no objections by the
Members, to have staff, Mr. Taguchi cover or walk us through the, the matrix
comparison that, that was provided to all of the Members. If there's no objections
we're going to have Mr. Taguchi start that process. Members?

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Mr. Taguchi.
MR. TAGUCHI: Thank you, Chairman, Chair Mateo. As requested by the Committee in
the prior meeting we have prepared a matrix of four different proposals or
housing policies.
The first column represents the County of Hawaii's policy; the second column
represents the Department of Housing and Human Concerns' proposal; the third
column represents Maui Nui Housing Task Force proposal; the fourth column
represents Maui Tomorrow's proposal.
In going through the matrix, it's important to understand that each of these
programs or proposals are structurally different, but what we've tried to do is to
find certain issues where we can compare the different policies.
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A lot of the, some of the policies were very specific in terms of definitions and
things like that, but rather than to try and include that in the comparison we tried
to just do a summary of it. The details of each proposal can be found within the
proposal.
Also, not being involved in these proposals, if I have interpreted anything wrong
then please the various people that made the proposals could notify me, and I can
make the corrections.
Starting from the first issue that it appeared that we could compare the different
policies is the definition of affordable housing. If you look at the four different
proposals they have one thing in common: they all look towards the HUD
guidelines for meeting income whether that be adjusted by a County calculation,
but in general they start off with the Housing, Department of Housing and Urban
Development's establishment of median income.
With the Department of Housing and Human Concerns, they established the
median for rental unit as 100 percent of median family income; multi-family unit
as no more than 110 percent; single-family unit no more than 120 percent of
multi-, multi-, median family income.
Maui Nui Housing Task Force proposal has the same categories; however, in
terms of the multi-family unit and the single-family unit they go up to 140 percent
of median family income.
In regards to Maui Tomorrow proposal, they didn't necessarily distinguish
between rental, multi-family and single-family, but the target group was anywhere
between 80 to 120 percent as determined by HUD.
Moving to the second area, second issue is eligibility requirements. Primarily,
three of the proposals refer to that requirements being established by a particular
body.
In the case of the County of Hawaii and the Department of Housing and Human
Concerns, that body would be their counties or their departments.
In respect to Maui Nui Housing Task Force, they outline their requirements for
eligibility as being a citizen, permanent resident alien, 18 years or older, and
there's some family-income restrictions, no asset more than gross annual income,
and no controlling interest in real property, and residency requirement of five
years.
In regards to Maui Tomorrow, they indicate that the eligibility requirements
would be established by the Maui Affordable Housing Authority, and they also
have a three-year requirement of State tax returns.
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Under the affordable housing requirements, basically, the major differences in this
one is that under the Department of Housing and Human Concerns' proposal, it
basically applies to changing, changes in zoning pursuant to Title 19. I believe,
the last meeting, the Director explained that this was intentionally done to avoid
creating impact fees. In Maui Nui Housing Task Force and Maui Tomorrow's
proposal, they don't make that distinguishment. So I can only come to the
conclusion that the, the policy that is established would be applied to both
currently zoned lands that will be building residential units as well as rezoning.
In regards to the County of Hawaii, it applies to all new rezonings, and the
interesting part about it is that they also have a part of it where it says that all prior
rezoning actions that contain affordable housing conditions, which have not been
satisfied as of the effective date of this ordinance or to which the County has not
agreed previously to the specific means of satisfying the requirements. In other
words, it has a portion of it that kind of looks back at projects that were passed
and has not fulfilled the requirement. In inquiring from the County of Hawaii, it
appears that they have not had any person challenge this part of their ordinance.
Going down to the methods of satisfying the housing requirements, basically, the
County of Hawaii has people that need to satisfy the requirement is five or more
residential unit or lots must have 20 percent affordable of the project. And they
consider time shares as residential units. In create, in the industrial area, uses
generating more than 100 full-time employees must earn one affordable housing
credit for every full-time job.
The affordable housing credit is primarily based upon a laundry list of things that
the developer can do, and it's assigned different values. Generally, in that laundry
list, the lower median income targeted, the more credits you get.
In the Department of Housing and Consumer, Human Concerns' proposal, they're
looking at a 15 percent affordable requirement for for-sale units and for rental
units, and there's also an in lieu fee, which I'll get into later. But basically, the
requirements would, once again, be for changes in zoning. And in regards to the
industrial and uses or commercial uses, it requires that a study be done to
determine the housing needs.
The Maui Nui Housing Task Force proposal looks at a 20 percent for-sale and
rental units and a 25 percent affordable component if those units are provided
off-site. Affordable units must remain affordable for the life of the unit and build
concurrently with market units.
In terms of, I believe, the Maui Tomorrow proposal, they're looking at a
25 percent affordable requirement for residential developments.
If that
development wants priority processing it'll move to a 33 percent requirement.
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They also have a area for congregate senior housing at a 35 percent affordable
housing requirement. They also left a area for luxury developments, and the
increase in the requirement was going to be dependent upon the determination by
the Maui Affordable Housing Authority, which was to be established by their
proposal. And for commercial and industrial developments, they're proposing one
out of every four employees that, full-time employees that the project generates.
When we go into the area of cash in lieu fees, basically, some of the computations
get a little cumbersome, but majority of the proposals are looking at a figure that
is the difference between the market sales price and the affordable unit and taking
a certain percentage of that.
Now going to, what is interesting in the different proposals is that, is that they
have a large difference in who will administer these policies. In the County of
Hawaii proposals and the Department of Housing and Human Concerns, the
administrating agency is primarily the Department. In the case of the County of
Hawaii, it's the Office of Housing and Community Development. In the case of
the Department of Housing and Human Concerns, it is the Director of the
Department unless otherwise determined and conditioned by this Council.
In terms of the Maui Nui Housing Task Force, they propose an establishment of a
Affordable Housing Review Committee, which is going to consist of four
members of the general public, one of which will be an expert in planning and one
of which would be an expert in home construction. The other members of this
committee would be the Director, the Directors of Housing and Human Concerns,
Planning, Public Works and Environmental Management and Water Supply.
They also have a, I believe, the Affordable Housing Coordinator, which would be
an administrative appointee as well.
All members of the public, the four members of the public that serve on this
Commission would serve for five-year terms at the pleasure of the Mayor. The
Committee's role would be more of an oversight committee where they accept,
evaluate and maintain affordable housing applications; maintain a list of lenders;
recommend expenditures from the trust fund. The Committee would make
recommendations to the Maui County Council regarding program changes,
amendments and prepare quarterly reports.
In Maui Tomorrow's proposal, they proposed a separate agency called the Maui
Affordable Housing Authority. The Authority is similar to the Affordable
Housing Review Committee, but it also includes the ability to regulate
construction, location, quality and sale price and rents of affordable housing units.
The, the Authority would prepare a comprehensive annual report to the Mayor
and the Maui County officials. So in other words, Maui Tomorrow's proposal
would, would have them, have this Authority administering quite a bit of the
day-to-day activities of enforcement and other aspects of the proposal.
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In terms of funding requirements, primarily, most of the resources for the
affordable housing would be coming from the project itself. And it, in the
Department of Housing and Human Concerns as well as Maui Nui as well as
Maui Tomorrow, they established affordable housing funds where in lieu fees
would be placed. In the case of the County of Hawaii, I believe that it just, I'm
not quite sure if they have a fund or if it's just allocated in the annual budget.
In terms of enforcement in both the County of Hawaii and the Department of
Housing and Human Concerns' proposals, it appears the enforcement would come
from the Departments. With Maui Human ... , with Maui Nui Housing Task
Force, enforcement would be the responsibility of the Committee but it would
work probably through the Department of Housing and Human Concerns. With
Maui Tomorrow's proposal, the enforcement will be the responsibility of the Maui
Affordable Housing Authority.
All proposals, except for Maui Tomorrow, allow for housing credits. It was
unclear as to whether or not Maui Tomorrow is proposing affordable housing
credits.
And finally, in other requirements, there was just a couple of things that was
interesting. And basically, I guess, in Maui Tomorrow's proposal, they have
specific guidelines regarding when housing would be development, developed,
and it says, because it restricts development on land not designated as urban by
requiring process to evaluate, a process to evaluate the housing needs before
allowing a competitive bidding process to develop affordable housing. In other
words, if the need for affordable housing is established in any particular late year,
then they would, they would accept proposals from various entities to see where
the housing should be developed and how it should be developed.
And that's our basic summary. Once again, each individual proposal has
specifics, which has not be covered by this matrix.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Taguchi. Members, any comments or questions
regarding the matrix that's been provided to you? Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TA V ARES: Yeah. Just a comment that this matrix makes it a
whole lot easier for all of us to look at the various proposals, and I want to thank
you and your staff for doing such a fine job on, on taking apart the different
proposals and looking for the parallel topic areas and giving us the, the gist of
what each one said. So, I really appreciate the work that's been put into this.
Even though it looks like a simple thing, I know it takes a long time to develop
something like this. So, I want to thank you and your staff, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Ms. Johnson.
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COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Lance, thank you also for doing this, 'cause I know it
takes a lot of time to sift through everything. One of the questions that I had was
in regards to the County of Hawaii. I know that I did hear Mayor Kim speak, and
this would be with regarding, regard to the eligibility requirements.
Because we're having this ongoing, I guess, debate about whether or not certain
requirements can be put in as to residency or production of documents that would
show that you're a homeowner and where that home was owned, what were you
able to find out with regard to County of Hawaii's requirements? Because I
thought that Mayor Kim said that they did some eligibility requirements that had
to do with residency.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Taguchi.
MR. TAGUCHI: Council member Johnson, I can look into that. In the actual
that we had before us, it kind of indicates that the eligibility,
requirements would be established by rule. But I can call the County
and prepare for the next meeting to, to get an understanding of if they
residency requirement or not.

ordinance
eligibility
of Hawaii
do have a

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah. I, I, Mr. Chair I'd be really interested in
receiving that with regard to the commentary that was made by Mayor Kim,
because, well, we don't want to be challenged in court. And I know that there are
other issues right now that the State of Hawaii is being challenged in court, I
guess, by ACLU on residency requirements. I'd be really interested to see how
they've addressed this issue.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: So, that's, that's one key thing that I would like to
know, so that we have some idea since that seems to be a big bone of contention.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: No. I agree. Thank you, Member, for bringing that up, because I also
recall Mayor Kim, you know, making strong references to, I've got good
attorneys-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR MATEO: --you know. If there's going to be a challenge, bring them on, you
know.
So, I and I think for us as we start to take a look at the actual policy itself, I think
it's important for us to step outside the box and come up more creatively with
what we really feel can work for us. And this is why we have Corp. Counsel right
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here to, to help address some of the more immediate issues, the case in point, the,
the item on residency.
So, you know, Corp. Counsel has provided us an opinion, and it'll be up to this
body to either abide by the opinion or take a strong position and do the
unthinkable and tell him, thank you for your opinions, but we're going to go this
way. And that's going to be something that this body will have to deal with.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I really appreciate that, Mr. Chair, because we get
faced with these situations all the time, where people threaten to do certain things,
and then it never materializes. In the meantime, the legislation is never drafted
for it to even be challenged in a court of law.
One thing along with that, I would ask that Staff also look at ... I think this was a
previous discussion that we had on the big ... (CHANGE TAPE) ... Taguchi, you
could check to see whether or not preferential treatment can be given to certain, I
call them critical employment personnel, such as our Fire, our Police, Civil
Defense, if we have teacher needs. All these kinds of critical personnel issues if,
if there is any way that if we can't do it one way or if the County of Hawaii is
maybe adopting this kind of a threshold policy where it's a prioritization, because
I think, from at least what limited knowledge I have, that may be more defensible.
Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Member Johnson. The Chair would also like to recognize
the presence of Council Chair Hokama with us this morning. Good morning.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Good morning, Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. While we're making a
list of things to ask from Hawaii County, could we also find out how much their
in lieu fee is and, and follow up on if they have a fund that they put that in lieu fee
in or how they handle it?
MR. T AGUCHI: I am not quite sure how they handle in terms of the fund, but there is a
in lieu fee of 25 percent of the actual sales price of a unit minus the affordable
housing price for households at 120. So, in other words, you'd look at the, the
market's sales price less what the affordable price would be at for our homeowner
at 120 and you take 25 percent of that price. But that's the computation they
generally use for in lieu. I will look into what fund though they put it in. I'm not
quite sure about that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and that formula that you just gave us that's in
their ordinance?
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MR. TAGUCHI: Yes. It is.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Do we have a copy of that ordinance?
MR. TAGUCHI: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
MR. TAGUCHI: It's in your binder.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr., Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Chair. I guess Mr. Taguchi going get a lot
of work. One of the areas is, you know, I was kind of interested in is the
follow-up on the Maui Nui Housing Task Force regarding assets. And I think it's
on the second column here, third column, actually, second line, assets no more
than gross annual income.
And I think one of the things that we talk about was, you know, when people
come to Hawaii, you know, they selling their assets on the, on the mainland or
wherever they coming from, coming here, you know, getting a job that would
almost put them into the median income where affordable housing is going to be
and, you know, coming from the mainland with all these assets.
So I think we need to take a look at that and, and make sure that in order for us to
be really accountable for our affordable housing for our own people here is that
we need to take a look at assets. And the other thing that I had was ... oh, I'm
sorry.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, go ahead, Mr. Taguchi.
MR. TAGUCHI: Chair, Chair Mateo, we do have representatives from the Maui Nui
Housing Task Force here if you want to call them up. I'm not quite sure whether
you would just want a written or if you want to call them up and ask questions.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Maybe written response on that.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. We will get the question to Maui Nui, and
if Maui Nui could provide us the response in writing at the earliest or as soon as
possible. Thank you very much. No pressure, just as soon as possible. Thank
you.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: And the other thing that I have is in regards to our own
in lieu of units, you know, developable, developable lands. And part of the
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problems that we have in regards to getting lands is that, you know, the
infrastructure the roads, the utilities, you know, water, sewer -- that is a big cost
item. And I think when we say developable lands probably include the utilities.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: That's all I got so far.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.
Members ... Mr. Hokama.

Any additional questions, Members?

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Just a comment, Mr. Chairman, that under that
eligibility requirements under assets, I believe maybe your staff can review. I
believe Mr. Young of the Finance Department is looking at recommending to
Council to change the definition of resident and homeowner because of the
various tax categories we have under real property.
So we may want to visit with that proposed definition. I believe that is what the
City and County of Honolulu currently uses and our colleagues of Big Island and
Kauai also reviewing that definition. And it may be helpful for us to make either
reference to it or consideration of including that in our proposal before us. Thank
you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Yeah. Ms., Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: My other question and this would be something that I
haven't read the complete draft of the State law that passed which Mr. Rosati
referred to. I would be interested to know how the monies that are generated from
the conveyance tax would be tied into and how they would become available to
help our programs.
Are they monies that only the State controls? Are they monies that would be
passed through in the form of grants? I'm just curious as to know how this is
actually going to help our housing situation here in Maui County and how we
would get access to that money, if there is any money that we can get access to.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, any additional questions? Mr. Taguchi.
MR. TAGUCHI: Perhaps the Director of Housing and Human Concerns may, can
answer that.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Lee, are, are you ready to--
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MS. LEE: Mr. Chair, actually I wanted to respond to the, a previous question directed to
the Maui Nui Task Force. It might save them some time. The eligibility
requirements were taken from our current Chapter 2.86 under County Housing
Projects 2.86.310, and it's Item No. 2.86.320, excuse me, No. Four. So, we have a
whole list of eligibility requirements already in 2.86, and they, they took it
straight out of there.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Any, any comments to Ms. Johnson's comments?
MS. LEE: Yeah. Mr., Mr. Chair, we don't know yet where that, that ... probably it's
going to be controlled by HCDCH, and we'd probably going to have to apply, you
know, for funding, for grants, et cetera. But because it was, the matter in which it
was just passed, I believe, I believe that they still have to set up the whole
process. And we haven't been notified yet.
CHAIR MATEO: Yes. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I, I think that as they're, as we're drafting our policies,
and because they don't have everything as far as their rules or any, I guess, set
procedure developed, one of the things we could consider as a body is, by
resolution, making some constructive suggestions as to a manner that would be
easier for us to access.
If it's an outright grant, if it's, let's say, real property that is conveyed within the
County of Maui that somehow, just like the TAT, we shouldn't have to justify if
it's come from the County of Maui to ask back for the money that we helped
generate.

So, somehow I think we should be able to really draft some kind of directive or
guidance to say, look, this is how we feel from our legislative perspective as to
how we should get that money or whatever, if it's grants or whatever. But to me, I
guess the fundamental idea that I have in my mind is that if we generate the
revenue here in Maui County, because we have some of the highest priced
housing anywhere in the whole State, then why shouldn't we share in proportion
to what we're giving to the State.
They actually are going to be keeping some of the general fund revenue anyway,
because a portion would go in, so they've already got theirs. I think it, you know,
HCDCH I don't always agree with a body that is going to be controlling the
money, and we're left with whatever the rules and regulations are that they
develop, and we go begging on equal footing with everyone else. I don't agree
with that.
So, whatever we can do, Mr. Chair, to strongly influence how that is crafted I
would be all for it.
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CHAIR MATEO: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, at the call of the Chair, I'm going to call a recess at this
point. We'll, we'll reconvene at ten o'clock. Members, please continue to take a
look at your matrix and in the next couple of minutes, if there's additional
questions our staff is able to get a clear direction at this point from the Members
based on the matrix provided to you.
When we reconvene if there's any specifics that you, you have we'd like to hear
them at this particular point giving us an opportunity to continue moving on.
Recess .... (gavel) . ..

RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:53 a.m.
10:05 a.m.

CHAIR MATEO: ... (gavel). . . Meeting of the Housing and Human Services
Committee will reconvene. Members, at this time in reference to the matrix that
was provided to, to us, are there any additional comments, issues or concerns or
specific areas that you wish us to continue following up on? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. You know, I would, I
would really like to see us do a comparison of what we have existing. Because
in 2.86, under County Housing Program, titled Affordable Housing Program,
2.86.610, it's a very comprehensive section of the ordinance. And I think the only
reason it hasn't been used in so many years is because it requires a 50 percent
component for affordable housing. But this, this section of the Code, it lays out
qualifications; it, it, it sets in time ... , timelines as far as fast tracking approvals of
subdivisions; it lays out credits; it has buybacks.
I mean, it's a very comprehensive ordinance that this Council put together with a
lot of effort, and I have researched this, this ordinance going back to its inception.
I have a file this thick on it, and there have been many subcommittees since that
time that have gone back and, and improved the ordinance.
And I just think that, you know, if we're going to adopt a new ordinance, we
should look at what we already have and not try to reinvent the wheel, take what's
good about this and keep it and not throw the baby out with the bath water. And
if, you know, if the objection to this is the 50 percent component then let that be a
topic of discussion. But I think we need to look at what, you know, respect the
County Code that we have right now and, and not just ignore it in looking at this,
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these new proposals, but look at these new proposals in the context of what we
already have.
So I would very much like to see that happen, and, and I'll do it myself if the
Committee doesn't want to go in that direction, just so that I can provide, provide
a comparison. And, and I would like to note that the provisions within this
ordinance are also within our subdivision ordinance in detail, so that when the
Public Works Director is approving the subdivision that has an affordable housing
component, he has to stick to the guidelines that have been developed in here to
allow that subdivision to be fast-tracked.
So, you know, I don't think we can just ignore it. So, I'd really like to see that
happen, and, you know, I know Ms. Lee has said that it doesn't work, but I think
the reason it doesn't work is because there has been so much objection from
developers to the 50 percent component that previous Councils just stopped using
it, just stopped implementing this section of the Code when they impose an
affordable housing condition. Because the way the Code is written, it has to be
50/50. So I would hope that we would look at this in detail, Mr. Chairman,
because I think there's a lot of good things in here.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much, Member Johnson, Member Anderson.
Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes. I, I think that what Councilmember Anderson
brings up is really key, and sometimes in doing our work we forget what we
already have.
So one of the additional things that I would like is because Council member
Anderson has brought this up many times before and I'm not an attorney, so it's
very difficult for me to look at well, what's enforceable, what is not. But the
bigger question that I would like Corporation Counsel to address in writing is
when subdivisions are adopted, as Ms. Anderson has pointed out, when housing
policy is already codified in our law, are we, when we approve, you know, in
zoning or we deviate from that, are we in effect breaking the law?
Because I don't want to do anything and I don't think anyone wants us to do
anything that is not legal. We shouldn't be doing anything that is illegal, because
we're the legislators and we're the lawmaking body, so therefore we should be the
law-abiding body.
But I would like something in writing to -- perhaps either Mr. Kushi or
Brian Moto -- address the issue and let us know what are we doing, what is Public
Works doing, what is Planning doing. Where are all these recommendations that
we're getting coming from when they don't square with what's actually codified in
our law? And that still is a question in my mind, because if we're deviating from
it then how do we defend that? And how do we defend it to the public? Because
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if we're supposed to be collecting monies or there is components of affordable
housing requirements that are owed -- they're not owed to us as a body they're
owed to the public based on what the law says -- so, I want to know what our
legal defense is one way or the other. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Staff, you got the, the request from Ms. Anderson. Thank
you very much.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TA V ARES: Yeah. Thank you. I know that we have a Code
that's, as Ms. Anderson has pointed out, took many, many years to develop and to
revise. I don't think it ever was the intention of this Committee or in the last
term's Committee to ignore what our County Code says and to leave it out of the
formula or leave it out of the mix and the discussion.
. .. (CHANGE
TAPE) ... matrix that's prepared before us today helps us to sift through what's
being proposed.
I think our other step is to look at that in light of or compared with our present
County Code, and I, and I think, you know, maybe this is on what, 14Vz paper
now? Might have to add another column and go to, you know, 20 Vz page. But
yes, it would, I think it would be very pertinent for us to look at all of them
compared with the County Code.
I think this is, like I said, a first step. It's a great step to go through all those
documents. There are portions of our housing, in fact the majority of our present
Housing Code is probably incorporated in what the Department of Housing and
Human Concerns' proposal has, too. But it would be nice to see them
side-by-side and perhaps another column if that's possible.
I don't know how, Mr. Taguchi, how you feel about how this will be ending up
designed to, to leave or put in another column. Is there paper longer than 14Vz?
Yeah, there is. Okay. Yeah, there must be 'cause we get it at budget time, right?
We get those big 16-inch ones or something.
CHAIR MATEO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: So, if that takes that kind of paper that's fine, but I
think it's very, very helpful to us to, for us, to see everything lined up kind of
side-by-side, by categories and will help us I think to make the decisions a lot
sooner than flipping back and forth through, well, this section in our Code says
this and it's contrary to this or whatever. So, thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Mr. Pontanilla.
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VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA:
Thank you, Chair.
I kind of agree with
Member Anderson in regards to, you know, we do have a County Housing Policy,
Chapter 2.86, and we've, all of the different plans that we or different ideas that
we have from County of Hawaii, Maui Nui Housing Task Force, as well as Maui
Tomorrow. What Member Tavares is saying that, you know, we should compare
all. And I'm of the understanding that when we look at the comparisons amongst
all of the things that we've got, that we'll strengthen Chapter 2.86 rather than, you
know-COUNCILMEMBER TA V ARES: Throw it out.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: --throw it out. So, that's my understanding.
CHAIR MATEO: Yes. Thank you very much.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Any additional questions?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Can I ask Mr. Taguchi a question? In the way you
set up the matrix, did you have the categories corresponding to perhaps the
categories in our present Code or no?
MR. TAGUCHI: Urn ... no ... Councilwoman Tavares, when I set up the matrix, I tried
to look for elements, which could be compared. Each individual proposal, certain
proposals were more detailed than others. Certain proposals more concept
leaving a lot of the actual rules and regulations to be done by, probably, a
rule-making authority.
In terms of adding a column and analyzing the Affordable Housing Program, that
can be done. It may get a little smaller or the paper may get a little larger, but that
definitely can be done. I did not really follow the current Code in trying to
analyze, because I had to look for commonality as well as differences within the
current four different policies that was presented.
Just one, one thing to note: the, I believe the Affordable Housing Program that
exists in the Maui County Code is one where it's more, it's not a requirement in
change of zoning. I think it's more of a if you want to apply for it and it offers
some fast-tracking abilities. I'm, I'm not quite sure. Maybe I can defer to the
Director, but that's kind of my understanding. But it can be changed, it's not to
say that we couldn't utilize that to, to formulate our own housing policy.
COUNCILMEMBER TA V ARES: Thank, thank you, Mr. Taguchi. I think when you're
given the choices of the smaller print to the larger page, I would opt for the latter,
as some of us are, are having some challenges with the reading that we do. I just
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happen to notice that the first two categories fit the, the order that's in the, in the
existing sections of our County Code. So I just was wondering if that was carried
throughout but that is actually a minor detail. I was just curious.
But I would really appreciate, I think all of us would appreciate seeing the
comparison with the existing Code. And also, I think that our existing Code has a
lot to do with, a lot of this Ms. Lee talked about it, but it's more like the selection;
how, how do you find the people that were going to go participate in the program;
what's the criteria for that? You know, so, it has some specifics in there that are,
are, you know, are, are good to have but are not the general categories that we
looking at in the comparison table.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms. Tavares. Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Thank you, Chair. I, I don't know if this fit also. You
know when you take a look at Chapter 2.94 and this is Affordable Housing
Policies for Hotel-Related Development, and there's a lot of discussion in the
several weeks in regards to timeshares. And in here, you know, as part of the
affordable housing policy it also includes timeshares. So, I don't know if you
want to include Chapter 2.94 in this affordable housing policy, also.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. We'll take, we'll take it under advisement
at this point until we can, staff and I can get together and take a look at the extent
of that particular section. Any addition ... Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Just for, I guess, for the
Committee and, and Mr. Taguchi. This section of the Code, the Affordable
Housing Program, it says and this, and this applies to an affordable housing
project as defined in this Code. And just to set the record straight, the definition
of an affordable housing project means, a long-term residential development of
ten or more dwelling units in which 50 percent or more of the dwelling units of a
development shall be marketed as affordable housing in accordance with the
following. And then it breaks down how much, how much of that 50 percent
shall be broken down for families who make 80 percent or less, 100 percent or
less and so on.
But the point is, is that this section that requires the 50 percent affordable applies
to a change in zoning. It says, any affordable housing project, that means a
residential project that has a 50 percent affordable housing component, approved
by the County Council for change in zoning pursuant to Title 19 of this Code shall
comply with the following requirements. And the following requirements are this
whole section of the Code.
So this does apply to change in zoning as Title 19 allows. I'd like us to also look
at applying this requirement to major residential subdivisions. There are, there is
land that's been entitled that hasn't been developed yet that maybe they've been
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sitting on the entitlement for many years for whatever purpose, financing, change
in ownership. It could be a myriad of reasons.
But maybe we could look at, you know, some criteria, maybe something that has
been entitled for over five years and has yet to be developed. Maybe we could
require that subdivisions of those type have an affordable housing component. I
don't know the legality of that. We'd have to get an opinion, I think.
But, but also I'd like to see, you know, some, this, this policy that we develop
should also be applicable to Special Management Area permits that, that have a
residential component to them. Because we need to be comprehensive with this,
and, and rather than just look at change in zoning, again, there are projects or land
that has had their zoning in place for many years and not been developed, and the
only thing they need to come in and start their development is a Special
Management Area permit. So, I'd like to see us include that.
The other question I, I had that I, I would like to get a written opinion from
Corp. Counsel on is, if we use medium income figures that have been adjusted
from the HUD figures are we foreclosing the use of HUD funds for the purpose of
developing an affordable housing project?
HUD has many programs, first-time homebuyers, all kinds of programs that could
be utilized. Rural development has programs that can be utilized for affordable
housing. And they all seem to be tied to HUD's guidelines.
So I'd like to know if we change our median income figures for Maui County
from what HUD has already developed are we foreclosing those options?
Because the funding that goes to HCDCH comes from HUD, and except for this
funding that we're, this new funding that we're getting. And I believe that they're
tied to the HUD standards. So if we deviate from that, are we causing a problem
in that we're foreclosing these people from using these other programs that HUD
offers? So I think that's an important thing for us to find out.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, any additional, any additional questions? The Chair
would like to ask Corp. Counsel a question, and this would be in, in regards to, on
the matrix, the Big Island, how is it, affordable housing requirements and their
reference in dealing with, with units that had not come to fruition?
I guess the Chair will be, also, for. .. , the Committee will also be forwarding a
written request to Corp. Counsel asking their legal, legal opinion on, on what
options are available to us in pursuing the prior commitments of affordable
housing units that, that had not in fact occurred. Do we have status of, of any
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legal, for any legal challenge, and what options are available to us in pursuing
those units that had not, had been committed and not built?
MR. KUSHI: Mr. Chair, I'm not sure what the Big Island does with their new code,
which, seems to, seems to me, is retrospectively applying a law to something that
happened years ago. The Hawaii Revised Statutes has a general rule saying that
no law shall applied retrospectively or retroactively unless otherwise stated.
That's the general rule.
Now, unless yours going to be handled on the Big Island, for Maui County we
generally when we enact new ordinances, example, park assessments, we also, we
usually say at the end of the ordinance, this law shall take effect and affect only
subdivisions, which have preliminary approval, et cetera, et cetera, as of that date.
So, we, we define a cutoff date or a drop-dead date.
The Department's proposed ordinance here does not have any retroactive
applications; however, if the Council remembers, about a year or so ago you
amended the Conditional Zoning Law in Title 19. I believe it was under
Pontanilla's Committee. You amended that Law to say that any conditional
zoning, any conditions attached to zoning shall be fulfilled within five years, and
if it doesn't ... and you also provided provisions that you can require bonds. If
the developer or the applicant said, I'm going to do X, Y, Z, and they don't do it
within the five years you can collect on that bond.
That in itself, I believe the Committee wanted some assurance that promises
would be fulfilled. To go beyond that, I'm not sure how it would affect, and I'm
not sure if you have any projects or developments, which you have recently
granted that goes, go back further than five years. But without knowing any
more, I would, I would have some questions about the Big Island's
retroactivity [sic], retroactive application.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Members, any, any additional comments or
questions?
VICE-CHAIR PONT ANILLA: Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Yeah. In regards to what Corp. Counsel has just
mentioned, that particular ordinance amendment is now sitting with the Planning
Department and has been there for probably 18 months. And if I could, you
know, request the Chair to write a letter to the Planning Department to, to have
that thing scheduled with the various Planning Commission so that it can come
back to this Committee for further action. Thank you.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. And as a matter of fact, I believe we
had, in fact, forwarded a letter earlier and had not really gotten any direct
response from the Department, but we will be pursuing it again. Members, thank
you very much, so I get ... I'm sorry, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I just wanted to bring
up something that I think we need to focus on in developing this policy, because
you know so much focus is made on 120 and 140 percent median income people.
But, and I will share this information, I've had my staff made up a chart reflecting
these figures.
In, in 2000, these figures are from the socioeconomic forecast that was done in
2002. In the year 2000, 69.9 percent of our population were making 100 percent
or below the HUD median income. Let me say that again, 70 percent of our
population make 100 percent or below the HUD median income. The projection,
in 2002, increased that figure by a percentage point. So, this is the population we
need to be serving in this policy, Mr. Chairman, because only 7.3 percent of our
population make 120 percent of the HUD median income, and 4.7 percent of our
population make 140 percent of the HUD median income.
So, the whole Affordable Housing Program nationally and State, State wide under
HCDCH are geared to address the low and low-moderate income people. And
this is a 100 percent and below the median income. So, I think this should be our
focus, our primary focus in developing this policy, because who are we building
these homes for? We're building them for our working people, and that's
70 percent of our population. So, I just want to focus everyone's attention on
those figures, and I will finalize this draft and share it with everyone, so we can
all be on the same page.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. We'll be looking forward to receiving that
information.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Members, any, any additional questions?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR MATEO: Yes, Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER T AVARES: While we're looking at the affordable housing
policy, could we request from the Department of Housing and Human Concerns
that they give us the results of the survey showing the housing needs by district
and for affordable housing, rental and homes to purchase? 'Cause I think Ms. Lee
did that presentation to us before, but I think we need it to be in part of the mix
when we talk about this housing, also.
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CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Any additional questions? Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA: Thank you. What Member Anderson brings up is a
very good point in regards to, you know, our general population here. Looking at
the, you know, 70 percent of our population, of working people make less than
100 percent median income.
But my focus is not that 120, 100 percent and below median income. When we
talk about, you know, people that we want to provide housing for, you know, the
people that serve this public like the police officers, the firemen, the teachers, the
nurses, then we need to take it a step further to find out how many of this working
class falls between the 121-140 percent median income.
Sometimes, we, we kind of forget that particular gap group such that, you know,
if they don't qualify for anything less than 100 percent then, you know they're
looking at market value homes. So, you know, it would be, it would be nice to
have, and I don't know if Member Anderson has that particular information in
regards to the number of people that fall between 121 to 140 percent median
income. Kind of interesting to, to see that. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. That, that would be, I can give you
actually numbers. There are 3,525 people in Maui County making 120 percent of
the median income.
There are 2,261 -- excuse me, it's not people it's
households -- making 140 percent of the median income. That's 4.7 percent of
our popUlation; 7.3 percent of our population is 120 percent median income.
And I've also broken down, Mr. Chairman, what the actual house ... , housing
price would be for each one of these categories, from 50, 60, 70 on up to
140 percent, you know, by 10 percent increments, so that we all know what the
cost is for the house; what the down payment is; what the monthly mortgage
payment would be.
And you might want to know that we just found out yesterday that, from RCDCH,
that the monthly interest rate that they had calculated at 5.7 percent has now been
reduced according to the Hula Mae guidelines to 4.45 percent. So if you were
making a 100 percent of the median income, and your mortgage payment would
be for a house costing $262,000 at a five percent down payment, your, of 13,000,
your monthly mortgage payment at 5.75 percent would have been $1,986. It's
now $1,788, so at the 4.45 percent.
So I think it's real important for us to look at these actual figures rather than talk
in generalities about 100 percent or whatever, 120 percent. Let's look at the
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figures on the ground, what people are going to have to write checks for every
month, so we really know what we're talking about.
And I'm also looking at what the cost is to build the house, because the big
missing figure in all of this discussion in all the years I've, I've listened to
discussions on this is, what's the profit margin? What's the profit margin that
these developers are enjoying? And how much of it are they willing to give up in
order to make housing affordable for our working families?
And, you know, as policy-makers, it's our job to make sure that we have adequate
housing for our resident population, and so if that means developers have to cut
their profit margins, then so be it. Because if we want to keep Maui unique the
way it is and keep our local population here, we've got, we've got to provide
housing that they can afford and not just housing for millionaires to come here
and retire. There needs to be a tradeoff.
If you're going to make millions of dollars in profit from developing luxury
housing, I don't see anybody on this list making over 140 percent of the median
income. Then, then you've got to, you've got to give us something in return for
our resident population. And I think it's something way more than 10, 20 percent,
Mr. Chairman. I'm looking at 50 percent.

I know that's not popular, but that's my goal. I want some balance and some
equity and, and we've got to do it now, because this is a crisis that is being
acerbated every day. If the only thing available on this market, in this housing
market are houses in the $700,000 price range what are we doing? Who are we
building houses for? Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Ms., Ms. Anderson, and the Chair also concurs with
you. This, this whole body, not only this Committee but the entire Council, we
are concerned about the working class people and their ability to be part of the
American dream in being able to afford a home, you know, especially when the
prices of the homes, you know, has gone extremely beyond reach to, to the many.
So you know, there's no argument there, we share, we share that concern. I guess
it's really clear that the need is real, the impact is real, and Members, our task
before us is absolutely incredible at this, at this particular point.
But before we continue, I'd like to just throw out, you know, food for thought for
you as we continue to work towards the policy. And that question that I would
ask you is, so where does your resources come from that we're going to be doing
all of this? Is it the developers, who currently are required and recognized to
commit to 1 percent? Recommendations that we've seen from the various
proposals also recognize 20 percent. Do we also look at 30, 40, 50? Do we, how
do we address the off-site issues? Developing of houses off the project site,
current practice is 25 percent. Do we look at 30, 35? Do we look at 40?

°
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What about in lieu of fees? Is this acceptable? Recommend all, recommendation
from some of the proposals we've had leans towards in lieu of fees so that
additional services, projects, and support for housing projects can be continued.
What about impact fees? The market-end homes, perhaps we need to index them.
The higher the market-end home price the higher the number of affordables being
requested. And equally the lower the market-end home price is priced the lower
the number of affordables that we request. The difference, market homes at
350,000 versus market homes at $1 million.
And what about the other sources we've got to take a look at in being able to
fulfill some these requests? Use of real property taxes? Council has already
initiated the first-time homebuyers program. We've also initiated, initiated the
rental program that this body will soon be dealing with the parameters of this
specific rental program. As we walk through the sections of the ordinance at the
next scheduled meeting where this item will be discussed, we have given, we
have been given the matrix. We will include the existing policy, so we can all go
through it section by section.
And I ask the Members to take the time to go through all of the proposals again
and be ready to, to offer the discussions. And if there's no additional comments
from the Members at this time, I am done with this particular item for today. We
will defer the item if there is no objections by the Committee.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR MATEO: Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I just had one question, and I know that this is kind
of, it's related but it might be a separate issue. When you're talking about the
resources that we go to and it was mentioned private developers, I would be
looking also in comparison what we're able to actually put on the ground from our
non-profits and then do a comparative analysis to see, okay, if you had something
comparable, as close as we can get square footage-wise to what is actually being
sold by private developers.
In my mind, that is going to be tremendously helpful if I have the ability to do
kind of a cost comparison to say, and, and that would be irrespective of any of the
monies that come forward. I would just be looking at the actual construction
costs to actually build a house.
Let's say, it's Lokahi that's doing it and then take that and match it side by side
with a similar home that is actually built. What are the costs that we would be
looking at from a private developer? I don't know if that's possible, Mr. Chair,
but I think that might address some of the concerns that Council member
Anderson had brought up is, what is the mark up?
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I know it's hard sometimes, because when Habitat for Humanity is building a
home, labor is, in most instances, not the most expensive part. Is it the land cost?
I want to know where these different components exist. so if people in the Maui
Nui Housing Task Force have already gathered some of that information, or other
people would be willing to share that with us, that to me is really helpful.
Because then I know in the real world what is the cost of the materials. How
much does it cost for board feet of lumber? And what are we looking at?
So in some respects, I think that, that is where I have a lack of knowledge, I have
a lack of information, because I don't, I don't build the homes. So, that would be
something that for a future discussion, you know, I would be really interested in
trying to get that information. If it already exists, wonderful. Thank you.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Members, are there any announcements? The Chair
would like to share information with the, the Members. Our Committee is in
receipt. .. (CHANGE TAPE) ... that we receive Monday. Communications to
each of the Members will be forthcoming as we try to schedule appropriate
meeting dates and times.
I ask that you, as much as possible, make yourself available since the 45-day
clock, you know like, is ticking. So the time is of the essence, and we ask each of
you to please take the time in reviewing this 201-G, that you either have received
or will be receiving real shortly, and be ready for discussions when we're able to
schedule our first meeting. Any additional announcements? You got your
meeting this afternoon?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes.
CHAIR MATEO: Go ahead, Ms. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'll make a plug. We have a 1:30 Water Resource
Committee, Mr. Chairman. We're going to be talking about long-range capital
improvements, specifically on source development. And we're also going to be
looking at an ordinance that would require private water purveyors to report to the
County their use, so we get a total picture.
CHAIR MATEO: Terrific. Water Resource Committee Meeting at 1:30.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you very much. Mr., Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA: Chairman, since your announcement, I think you
kind of brought up a good point. I think as we review the policy, I think we need
to look at it from an addition ... , as many perspectives as possible. I would, I
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would view a 100 percent affordable project much differently than a affordable
project that is dependent on approval of market homes as part of the proposal or
package.
And I think we need to be aware that 100 percent affordables has shown to be
able to be constructed in other areas and that we need to look at only, what I
would hope we would continue to use, residential employee projects. I think I've
made my position quite clear of what I will be very supportive of and what I will
not be very supportive of.
CHAIR MATEO: Thank you, Mr. Hokama. Members, thank you all very much. This
meeting is adjourned.
ACTION:

ADJOURNED:

DEFER pending further discussion.

10:45 a.m.
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